Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

April 4, 2014

The Honorable Marilyn Tavenner Administrator The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services Department of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue, S.W. Washington D.C., 20201

Dear Administrator Tavenner:

Thank you for your March 10, 2014 letter informing Members of Congress of your decision to hold back several concerning policies in the Medicare Parts C&D proposed rule from January. We were pleased to see the administration join us in hailing the successes of Part D program, with due credit given to the competitive nature of the program. We look forward to continuing to work with the administration on ways to improve, where necessary, the Part D program for America's seniors.

While your letter provides a temporary reprieve, the release of the proposed 2015 Parts C&D Call Letter and Rate Notice has also raised renewed concerns. Part D bids for 2015 are due in just over two months, and it is likely that seniors' access to much needed medications will suffer with the uncertainty caused by this proposed Call Letter.

The proposed Call Letter has several provisions that will cause just as many problems as those controversial provisions in the proposed rule. In particular, updated requirements for enhanced alternative plans may force Part D sponsors to eliminate plans, with the likely consequence that many seniors will lose the health care plan they currently have and like.

The first step in averting this uncertainty is to ensure that the previously-rejected provisions in the original rule are not *de facto* finalized through provisions in the 2015 Medicare Parts C&D Call Letter.

As shown with our previous correspondence to you and Secretary Sebelius, we will continue to stand up for America's seniors to protect the Part D program from alteration through unnecessary and intrusive changes made by the administration. We ask that you provide us with additional clarity on the policies from the Call Letter you

plan on finalizing and what policies you will withdraw in conjunction with your March 10 letter.

Thank you in advance for your timely and prompt response.

Sincerely,

MIKE KELLY (

Member of Congress

PATRICK J. TIBERI

Member of Congress

VERN BUCHANAN

Member of Congress

TIM GRIFFIN

Member of Congress

me Black

DIANE BLACK

Member of Congress

LEE TERRY

Member of Congress

DAVID SCOTT

Member of Congress

WM. LACY CLAY

Member of Congress

JAMES B. RENACCI

Member of Congress

DEVIN NUNES

Member of Congress

ADRIAN SMITH

Member of Congress

AARON SCHOCK

Member of Congress

Sam Johnson

SAM JOHNSON Member of Congress

PETER J. ROSKAM

Member of Congress

CHARLES B. RANGEI

Member of Congress

JIM GERLACH Member of Congress

wiember of congress

DAVID G. REICHERT

Member of Congress